Minutes for the Regular Meeting and
Budget Hearing of December 11, 2014


HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING AND BUDGET HEARING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, 
DECEMBER 11, 2014

Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Visitors:
Cal Hansen

Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the November 13, 2014 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Budget Hearing:
The meeting was adjourned to a hearing for the 2015 proposed Budget at 7:10pm. There was some discussion and questions were answered as the budget was gone through. The Budget Hearing adjourned back to the regular meeting at 7:42pm.

Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the Budget for 2015. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
Nothing was provided from the Engineer for this meeting.
   B. Rate Study:
A proposal for doing a rate study in correlation to the Comp Plan was submitted for review. There was a brief discussion.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for November was 13% and for Friar Creek it was 8%. 
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for November were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a brief discussion.
   B. Low Income App:
An low income application for was submitted for approval. After some discussion Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the application through May 31st of 2015. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 

   C. MRSC Contract:
The Commissioners reviewed a contract with MRSC (Municipal Research and Services Center) for use of the Small Public Works Vendor and Consultant roster. After a brief discussion Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the contract with MRSC. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The contract was signed and will be mailed to MRSC.
   D. Resolutions:
The following resolutions were provided to the Commissioners for approval:

Number



Title


2014-0352
Consultant and Vendors Rosters Resolution
2014-0353
Allowing Ray Phelps to empty and close safe deposit box

Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve resolution 2014-0352 as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve resolution 2014-0353 as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

   E. SOQ’s:
A legal ad was placed in the Monitor and the Herald calling for SOQ’s to be submitted for consulting engineers. One SOQ was submitted from our current Engineers. After a brief discussion Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to accept the SOQ for PACE as the District consulting engineer for 2015. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The Office Manager will contact the Engineer and negotiate a contract. A resolution will be prepared for the next meeting.
   F. 2015 Officers:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to appoint Commissioner Stonebridge as President of the Board for 2015. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to appoint Commissioner Johnson as Vice President of the Board for 2015. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to appoint Commissioner Sheppard as Secretary of the Board for 2015. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried. 

   G. Property:
There was some discussion regarding the vacant land on either side of the Office. The septic drain field is on part of one open space on one side of the building. Splitting the lot and selling part of it has previously been discussed. In the past the District has been told we could not split the lot because it was under 5 acres. Cal Hansen offered to provide some information to the District to consider. Once that is done the discussion will be revisited at a regular Commissioner meeting.
   H. Email:
There was some discussion regarding the new email system. Commissioner Johnson will stop by the office next week to check on the login process with the Office Manager. 
Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5009 through 5025 in the amount of $33,385.75. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for December in the amount of $12,918.90. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday; January 8, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:55pm December 11, 2014.
Approved:
January 8, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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